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From Bishop Daniel G. Beaudoin

Dear Friends in Christ,

“I did not shrink from doing anything helpful, proclaiming the message
to you and teaching you publicly and from house to house,
as I testified to both Jews and Greeks about repentance toward God
and faith toward our Lord Jesus.” (Acts 20:20-21).

Two weeks ago, I was on a zoom meeting with the Conference of Bishops. Pastor Albert Starr was a guest
presenter. Pastor Starr serves as the Director for Ethnic Specific, Multicultural Ministries, and Racial
Justice. The words that he shared with us were grounded in prayer and Scripture. As he reflected on the
murder of George Floyd and the subsequent nationwide protests, he spoke a phrase that I cannot let go of.
He said that the way forward will be marked by a “metanoia movement”. Metanoia is the Greek word for
repentance, so Pastor Starr was calling us to a “movement of repentance” that brings sweeping change to
our personal and collective hearts and minds. How very true and how very Biblical.

In the Book of Acts 20:20-21, Paul reminds the Ephesian elders about the message of the Crucified and
Risen Jesus that he proclaimed and taught from house to house. This message was marked by a call to
repentance and a call to faith. Reading these words from the Book of Acts reminded me of the opening
words of Jesus in the Gospel of Mark. “Now after John was arrested, Jesus came to Galilee, proclaiming the
good news of God, and saying, “The time is fulfilled, and the kingdom of God has come near; repent, and
believe in the good news”(Mark 1:14-15). The message of the good news of Jesus is also grounded in a call
to repentance and a call to faith (believe). It appears to me that Jesus, St. Paul, and Pastor Starr are all
speaking the same language.

Later this week, I plan to call Pastor Albert Starr to learn more about his call for us to begin a “metanoia
movement”, a movement of repentance to change our personal and collective hearts and minds.

As you pray and ponder these next few days, how might you and your parish take a first step into a
“metanoia movement” toward racial reconciliation and justice?
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TIMES REPORTS
A NOTE Dear friends in Christ.

What troubling times we are currently living in. For over three
FRO I\/l THE months we have been fighting the Coronavirus. For several

months we have watched protest marches, some turning violent.
PASTOR We have been watching police shootings and monuments being

torn down. As people of God, how do we respond to all of this?

One of the things I think we have to do is curb our own egos. A lot of these things are happening because
we think that we are more important or better than others. We feel that the mandate to wear masks is an
infringement on our rights. We feel that the protests are unjustified because they are disturbing my
peace. And the list goes on.

First off, I wear a mask to protect you, not me. If I love my neighbor as much as I love myself, I would not
want you to get the virus. And so, out of love for you, I wear a mask. This past weekend, we were with
some friends who have hearing aids. They were telling us how difficult it is to wear masks with their
hearing aids. And yet, they had their masks on.

We must also realize that even though slavery ended many years ago the stigma goes on. Many of us have
had little contact with African Americans, except for the times we might see them in a store. And so, we
do not fully understand what they have been going through. We may not even realize that we might have
been treating them unfairly.

And how many of us know what the policemen go through
every day? Or the firemen, or those who work in the intensive
care units in the hospitals.

The question in all of this is how do we as Christians, live out
our faithfulness to God?

Are we patient and kind? Are we concerned about the safety of
others? Have we been upset or angry because the churches
have been closed? In all of this, how have we been living out
our faith in a loving, forgiving and caring way? Through
Jesus, God has shown us how much He loves us. Through
these troubling times, how have we reflected that love?

Pastor Ralph

Mank 12:31




June 26, 2020
Dear Trinity Member,
This letter is to inform you of the upcoming return to In-person worship services at Trinity.

When trinity does return to gathering for parish activities, we seek to do it in ways that are inclusive and safe for
the most vulnerable among us. We gather because we love God, but we limit ourselves because we love our
neighbor. It is important to stress that in this time, not gathering for worship does not make you a “bad
Christian” or mean that you do not love God. In fact, it is entirely possible that the most loving thing you can do
right now for yourself and your fellow Christians is not gathering for worship.

PLEASE STAY AT HOME if you are symptomatic or have a temperature or have been exposed to someone
who has shown symptoms. Please consider staying at home if you are a “high risk” individual. And please
remember that you will still be able to view our taped worship services on Facebook each week during this time
also.

For the sake of the health and safety of our members, Trinity will strive to follow the guidelines from the
Northwestern Ohio Synod office, the State of Ohio Department of Health, and the Center for Disease Control.

Worship: We will resume gathering for worship on Sunday, July 5™, at 9:00 am only and Sunday thereafter until
further notice. To maintain physical distance, we have limited seating. You must call Carol, the church
secretary, at 419-626-0204 by Thursday at noon to reserve a spot for that weeks’ Sunday worship service.

Wearing a mask during an epidemic is a courtesy to those around you. Please bring your own mask and we
ask that it remain on for the duration of the worship service and if you are in the building.

The church will have hand sanitizer available but bringing your own and using it often is a good idea. Hymnals,
cards, pencils, and cushions have been removed. Please bring your own cushion if you need to use one.

Only the south and elevator doors will be open for use at this time. Doors to the church will be opened 15
minutes before the worship service begins. An usher will direct you to a seat. Families and couples will be
seated together.

For the sake of physical distancing, cleaning, and sanitizing; we will strive to use as little of the building as
possible. Hallways, rooms, and areas of the church such as the Fellowship Hall and church office may be closed
off. Please only use the designated areas, entrances, and exits.

No food or drink will be allowed in the Sanctuary as has been done previously.

There will be no Sunday school, no sharing of the peace, and no coffee room. Please do all socializing outside
the church building only.

Communion will be offered every Sunday by the continuous distribution process.

There will be no passing of the offering plate. There will be an offering plate at the front Sanctuary entrance
only and you can drop off your offering when you enter or leave the worship service.

There will be singing! We will sing an opening and closing hymn and a mask must be worn when doing so.
We hope you find these guidelines helpful when making your decision to return to In-person worship and we
pray you will all be cooperative with following them for the sake of each other’s safety. And ask that you be
kind and considerate of one another; put aside politics or the need to be right for this one hour. Prayers for
Trinity and its members is always encouraged!

Yours in Christ,

Candy Beatty
Committee Chairperson

,/ N\




DL{(XSINGj July 2, 2020 will be the 25th anniversary of Scott
' Sessler’s ordination of becoming a pastor. Trinity

on 1{]{{’ ST would like to extend our sincere blessings to Scott
70V f ) and his family for their service to God and his people
(/Zn N IWU ﬂr(q \ through the years.

gf Your

Ordimalion

Please feel free to send him your own well wishes.
You can send your cards to the following address and
they will be collected and then forwarded to Scott at
his new address.

Pastor Scott Sessler & Family
c/o Nancy Sessler
6520 Heywood Rd.
Sandusky OH 44870

AN/

Crossroads Homeless Shelter

Meal
for July 15

Macaroni Salad
Baked Beans
Hot Dogs and Bun
Jell-O Cake

Applesauce

Meals .

for the
HOme eS S Jim and his crew are still cooking monthly

-  mecals for Crossroads. If you would like to

support this ministry please send your
donation to the church and mark it
Homeless Meal.




TIME TO CONSIDER WHERE MISSION ENDOWMENT FUND

We'll soon have a second-quarter report on the status of Trinity’s Mission Endowment Fund. And, next
month, our Stewardship and Finance Team will begin to consider possible destinations for the money the

PROCEEDS SHOULD 6O

fund has earned through investment.

The Stewardship and Finance Team will make a recommendation to the Congregation Council, and, in turn,

the Council will place its recommendation before the congregation at its annual meeting in October.

Now is the time for you to consider making a recommendation as to where some of our proceeds should go
for the sake of our Lord’s mission to our area and beyond. Is there work being done for the good of others

that would be an appropriate destination for some of our fund earnings?

Think on it; talk with others. And, communicate your idea to president Dave Miller, Jim Bertsch, or the

church office. Thanks!

Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Congregation of Sandusky, Ohio - Sandusky OH

Balance Sheet as of May 31, 2020

Tuesday, June 23, 2020 Pagelof1
Account # Account Name YTD Balance
Assets
1.100.102 Checking Account 19.964.56
1.100.104 Petty Cash Fund 20.00
1.100.106 Thrivent Bond Fund Checking 58.607.83
1.200.114 Thrivent Money Market Account 456.60
1.220.116 Endowment Savings Thrivent 79,175.59
1.220.118 Mission Plus Investments (3 CD's) 3,744.68
1.400.110 Thirvent Moderate Fund (Reserve) 32.620.84
1.400.112 Thrivent Moderate Fund - Pavement 3.477.33
Total Assets $198,067.43
Liabilities
2.100.210 Financial Agent 633.10
2.100.216 Ohio Treasurer of St 74.00
2.100.218 RIT.A. 96.26
2.100.219 Ohio Department of Taxation 12.46
Total Liabilities $815.82
Fund Balances
3.100.300 Current Fund Balance 2.368.59)
3.210.300 Community Mission Fund Balance 6,911.83
3.220.300 Designated Giving Fund Balance
32213 Memoral Fund Balance 25.642.62
32223 Endowment Fund Balance 82.920.27
32233 Building Improvement Fund Balance 48,047.31
32253 Pavement Fund Balance 3.,477.33
Total Designated Giving Fund Balance §160,087.53
3.400.300 Reserve Fund Balance 32.620.84
Total Fund Balances $197,251.61

Total Liabilities and Fund Balances $198.067.43



TRINITY CONGREGATION COUNCIL
C OUN C I L Meeting Highlights - June 18, 2020 - 7:00 pm
UP DATE (These are unapproved meeting minutes)

Attending: Barb Wobser, Dave Miller, Sally Warner, Jim Bertsch, Bonnie Lieb, Candy Beatty, Pastor Ralph,
Mike Markley, Pastor Cathy, and secretary, Carol Dahs.
Not in Attendance: Judy Driscoll

Meeting called to order by President, Dave Miller.
Opening devotions were given by Jim Bertsch.

Minutes of previous meeting (May 21) were reviewed. Sally made a motion to accept the meeting minutes with
the correction that it was not a Zoom meeting. 2™ by Bonnie. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s report for May was reviewed. Jim stated that the quarterly insurance was paid along with the organ
maintenance which is part of the deficit in May. Candy made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report. 2" by
Sally. Motion passed. Carol will look into what can be done to do online giving.

President’s Report: Candy gave an overview of her committee findings on how Trinity should proceed during
the COVID-19 situation. After discussion Jim made a motion to start worship services back up on July 5 at 9:00
am only. Following guidelines given by Candy’s committee, with communion each week, until the next council
meeting on July 16 and then re-evaluate. 2™ by Mike. Motion passed with 6 for and one against. Sally and
Candy will put together the letter to members announcing the re-opening of Trinity. A letter will be sent separate
along with it being put in the July Newsletter. Carol will get with individuals signed up for flowers to see if they
still want to do them. She will also contact Castalia Flower Shop about them bringing flowers again each Sun-
day. Sally will get with the Altar Committee and Acolytes. Denny Sessler will contact the ushers. Dave Miller
will contact the lectors. Sally will have Barry change the sign board. Mike will talk to Barry about the use of the
projection screen and other tech stuff in the sanctuary. Dave will get the hand sanitizer dispensers and the hand
sanitizer. Sally will donate 30 masks for anyone who forgets theirs. We also have child size ones that Nancy
Vollmer donated. There will be an opening and closing hymn only with only one verse being sung with masks
on. Carol will look for signs that can be printed off and hung at the doors to remind people of the new policies.
There will still be a Facebook video done, details will be worked on. Dave is still working on getting a sched-
ule setup with Sherry Krieger for the Transition Team to continue. The $1841 overage from the tuck-pointing
work will be paid from the Building Improvement fund. There was discussion on a letter that Trinity received
from St. Paul Lutheran Church. Council agreed that it was not something Trinity wanted to take on at this time.
Dave will write a response letter.

Pastor’s Report: Pastor Ralph said that he read through our Constitution and By-Laws and the only thing that he
felt should be updated was the amount that Council can approve without having to go to the Congregation for
approval. This change will be added to the October Congregational meeting for review.

Property — Mike Markley — Mike gave the down payment to Kreimes for resealing the church parking lot. They
have been in and sealed the cracks already. Mike had another fire safe filing cabinet delivered. There is now a
locking doorknob on the records retention room. The tuck pointing is done. Carol’s new desk is ordered. Mike
has new better-quality furnace filters on order to put in before we open. Sally’s office in process of renovation.
Mike is looking at having Kreimes put a new step at the back door of the church. Cost should be under $1000.
Stewardship and Finance — Jim Bertsch — Adele asked to not be paid for June since she was paid for April and
May and was not available at that time. Council stated that she should still be paid as she has done other work
throughout the year that she was not paid for.

Worship and Music — Sally Warner — Sally stated that the video services are going well.

New Business — Sally made a motion to pay the Church Windows yearly support/software update fee of $419.
2" by Jim. Motion passed. Carol asked what could be cleaned out of the sacristy. Old communion ware will be
donated with the bibles if the donation place will take them. Scott Sessler’s 25" anniversary of his ordination
will be July 2. Trinity has a gift in the works, and it will be put in the newsletter for anyone wishing to send him
a congratulations card. Marie Nielsen will have to follow the social distancing guidelines for her wedding on
August 1. This will limit her seating to 50 people max. Carol will let her know

J/ b‘\




L We’re keeping the

girl scouts

of north east ohio Girl Scout fire burning!

Girl Scouts has always been committed to providing
all girls with leadership opportunities, skill building
activities, and lifelong friends! Although social distancing
forces us to be apart, Girl Scouts is keeping girls
connected and engaged through virtual activities

the whole family can enjoy!

Girl Scouts at Home

Whether you are a Girl Scout, or you are thinking about
becoming one, you’re going to love our Girl Scouts

at Home web page with activities for every age level.
Want to have fun with badge activities? Need to learn
some new Girl Scout songs so you’re ready for camp?
Looking for a new recipe featuring Girl Scout Cookies?
We're adding new content every Monday, Wednesday, N

and Friday at 3 pm, so check back often. Vlrtua’l

Introduction

Virtual Troop Meetings to Girl Scouts
Virtual troops, led by Girl Scout staff and volunteers, Are you curious about what Girl Scouts has to offer?
engage girls in a fun, safe, and meaningful way. The Join us for a Virtual Introduction to Girl Scouts. Every
Facebook groups for pre-k through 12th grade, open Monday - Thursday, at 11 am and 5:30, we host an
to members and non-members, supplement any informal Zoom meeting for non-member families where
activities girls may already be doing from home or we can get to know each other, talk about what Girl
with her own troop virtually. Scouts do, and engage in an activity with girls. You'll also

s 2 receive a link to sign up for a newsletter with additional
Visit gsneo-org/ glrlscoutsathome resources, activities, and updates on Girl Scouts at

Home offerings and how your girl can join now as a
Juliette (individual Girl Scout), so when she’s ready to
join a troop this fall, it will be an easy transition!

Visit gsneo.org/welcome

Reach out to us using
Live Chat: gsneo.org,
Customer Care 800.852.4474,
or customercare@gsneo.org




CAREER CENTER

E H OV E 419.627.9665

. - - 419.499.4663
Erie, Huron, Ottawa Vocational Education 866.256.9707

419.499.4076 fax

316 West Mason Road « Milan, Ohio 44846 High School, ext 0
www.EHOVE.net Board of Education, ext 244
Adult Education, ext 280

May 28, 2020

Jim Bertsch

Trinity Lutheran Church
502 Bardshar Road
Sandusky, Ohio 44870

Dear Mr. Bertsch,

EHOVE Adult Education would like to take this opportunity to thank you and your church board for
providing two scholarships for STNA students. To offer these scholarships to students was such a
blessing to us and to the students. Both students were so surprised when we informed them their
program would be paid for by the generosity of your church!

I did ask both students to reach out to you and thank you for this amazing opportunity. | hope they have
done this. | can tell you both of the recipients were incredibly thankful and surprised with this gift. One
of the students has successfully completed the program and passed her certification exam. The other
student is currently enrolled in our most recent STNA class and | anticipate she will do well and earn her
certification.

Again, we want to thank you for the kindness and generosity your church has displayed by reaching out
to meet the local community need of having additional State Tested Nurse Aides. We are grateful.

Sincerely,
\
Koo omdaly o
M._/ wr
Laura Dowdell Julie Cashen
Adult Education Director Adult Education Counselor

Bellevue * Danbury  Edison * Huron ¢ Kelleys Island » Margaretta » Monroeville « New London * Norwalk » Perkins « Put-in-Bay * St. Mary « St. Paul » South Central * Vermilion * Western Reserve
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)FREE COMMUNITY DINNER :

Free and open to anyone in the community!

Grace Lutheran Church
203 S. Washington St.
Castalia, OH 44824

When: Wednesday, July 8

Time: 5:00 pm til food is gone

How: Drive-thru pickup in
the back of church

Delivery is available for shut-ins call Brenda Ried at
419-357-3672 to schedule a delivery.

MENU:
TURKEY, POTATOES, BISCUIT, SALAD & DESSERT

God

4
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https://www.secondharvestfoodbank.org/
https://www.secondharvestfoodbank.org/
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Beginning January 1, 2020
Please use the following guidelines for Pastoral Care:

If the situation is an EMERGENCY and requires IMMEDIATE Pastoral Care and
it is during the church office hours of 9:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.; Monday through
Friday, call the church office at 419-626-0204.

If the situation is an EMERGENCY and requires IMMEDIATE Pastoral Care and
it is NOT during the church office hours of 9:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.; Monday
through Friday, call Barb_ Wobser at 419-656-8278. Barb will obtain all
necessary information and discuss the designated Pastoral Care available for the
emergency situation.

If the situation is an EMERGENCY and not at a local hospital, please contact the
hospital and ask about immediate Spiritual Care services and then follow the
above guidelines to notify the designated Trinity personnel.

If the situation is a NON-EMERGENCY situation, please contact the church office
at 419-626-0204 during the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.; Monday through
Friday, and speak with Church Administrator, Carol Dahs. You may also call the
church office at any time and leave a message, requesting Pastoral Care, and
someone will return your call.

If you have any questions about any other concerns regarding Pastoral Care, contact
our Church Administrator, Carol Dahs, during office hours of 9:00 a.m. to 1:00
p.m.; Monday through Friday. You may also contact any of the members of the
Congregational Care Team listed below:

Barry Gill: 419-366-0307
Jean Holbrook: 419-202-9057
Patty Swartz: 419-626-4970

For the above situations, please have the following information to share with us:

The parishioner’s name.

Where the Pastoral Care is needed.

What the nature of the situation is.

A contact person’s name and telephone number (family member).




JULY ALTAR CARE

XXXXXXX

JAM /

TooAY's CHRISTIAN MusiIC
IN A SPIRIT-FILLED
ATMOSPHERE!

ComE, WoRrsHIP, AND SiInG!

CANCELLED FOR JULY

August TIMES
Submissions Deadline:

July 20

Items received after this date
will be held for the

September newsletter

Blood
Drive

Grace Lutheran Church - Castalia
1s hosting a
Blood Drive on

July 6
from 2:00 pm to 7:00 pm.




FAITH Member Ministry

F'riends and Family Abiding in Christ In Their
Homes/Hospitals/Healthcare Centers

“You never know when a moment and a few sincere words can have an
impact on a life forever.” — Zig Ziglar

FAITH Members (as of 05/13/20)

At the Commons of Providence Assisted Living Building, 5000 Providence Drive, Sandusky

Iretta Gast Rm #318 419-308-4269 Birthday - July 15
At the Commons of Providence Memory Care Unit, 4901 Providence Drive, Sandusky

Geraldine Watson ~ Rm #128 Birthday - Oct. 6

Ruby Stierhoff Rm#114 Birthday - July 26
At the Willows of Bellevue, 101 Auxiliary Drive, Bellevue, Ohio 44811

Shirley Miller Rm#311 419-483-4189 Birthday - April 3
At Providence Care Center, 2025 Hayes Avenue, Sandusky, Ohio 44870

Dorothy Miller Rm #72 Birthday - June 20

At Heritage Village, 700 Helen Street, Clyde, Ohio 43410
Kay Braden Sister of Kathy Parker and Donnie Bowers
At The Meadows of Osborn Park, 3916 Perkins Avenue, Huron, Ohio 44839

In their homes:

Brian & Mary Ann Hickman 51 N. Harbors End, Port Clinton 419-732-7398 B: May 25 MA: July 10
Viola Liptok 102 Portland Avenue, Bay Bridge, OH 419-684-5840 Dec. 9
Send mail to: 5322 Hampton Drive, North Olmstead, OH 44070
Dan & Gwen Miller 5708 Bogart Road, Castalia  419-684-5274 D: May 24 G:Oct. 5
Bernie Neidler 1305 Ogontz, Sandusky 419-684-5274 B: Nov. 16 MA: Dec. 30
Pat Nielsen 1502 Martins Point Road, Sandusky 419-684-5627 June 6
Barb Saylor 114 W. Menominee Trail, Sandusky June 8
Judy Welser 5619 Debra Drive, Castalia 419-624-7232 Feb. 11
Ron Wriker 101 Caswell Drive, Castalia Apr. 6

Should you like to join our team in making home visits, where we offer conversation, prayers
and communion, please contact Barry Gill at 419-366-0307.




JULY MILESTONES

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES
1 Judith Driscoll 1 Drew & Shelby Koch - 3rd Ag‘g\é%:g‘l
2 Brandon Buchanan 3 Ben & Christina Stephens - 16th ri‘:(;)‘ N ‘%7":,‘1
Judson Overmyer 7 Charles & Kathy Bango - 20th Qﬁ fx’c{f’?
3 Matthew Lesch 8 Dominic & Tracy Carrozzino - 14th \G\%’
4 Bradley Stierhoff 11 David & Kelhe Beiser - 6th
Amber Graham 12 Shawn & Emily Tordi - 17th
5 Michael Cullen 15 Ron & Cindy Cox - 42nd
Susan Cullen 16 Logan Lesch 16 Matthew & Dawn Smith - 15th
Abigail Price 18 Sandy Paseka 19 David & Sally Warner - 45th
6 Addison Strayer Cindy Bowers 20 Jeff & Debra Miller - 41st
Kevin Ramon 20 Candy Beatty 24 Dan & Cindy Griffin - 39th
Charlee Stierhoff 21 Pastor Ralph Schibler John & Linda IHuff - 49th
7 Jonathan Gill 22 Katelynne Howard 26 Mike & Maree Markley - 45th
Tricia Patten Patti Bango 29 Drew & Danielle Davie - 14th
8 Debra Miller 23 Dolores Troike 31 Tom & Peggy Kingsborough - 44th
9  Phyllis Nuber 24 Niles Fuller
10 Mary Ann Hickman Dennis Sessler
12 Scott Swartz 26 Kimberly Stierhoff
Evan Neidler Ryan Paseka
13 Thomas Barnes Ruby Stierhoff
15 Dominic Stierhoff 29 Fred Wobser
Iretta Gast 31 Charlene Stierhoff
Stephen Wobser Don Casanova
New Address for:

Gail Lococo
4618 Pinewood Drive #219
Sandusky OH 44870

hork

ok

Crossroads Meal.

On behalf of the people of Trinity, our Congregation Council thanks:

Bob, Alice, and Jim Bertsch for putting new mulch down in the church
landscaping.
Mike Markley for working on Sally’s new office.
Barb Wobser and Carol Dahs for helping Jim with the last couple

Crossroads for donating a new roaster to Trinity for their continued support of a monthly meal.

Sonny Schonhardt would like to Thank all who sent cards and prayers following his surgery.
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Pastor Cathy to whom ever left cookies at her home.
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